
Mat-Su Vaccine Coalition  
Meeting Minutes 

September 15, 2010 
 
Present: Carol Koliadko (chair), Nancy Tremaine CCS Palmer, Marvella Webster CCS Wasilla, Pat Cockrell 
Early Head Start, Miriam Hinther Ptarmigan Pediatrics, Dr. Bruce Hess Ptarmigan Pediatrics, Stacy 
Peterson Ptarmigan Pediatrics, Dr. Karen Impson Adventures in Peidatrics, Chanda Hesson MSPHC, Patti 
Lauer MSPHC, Donna Johnson CCS Early Learning Director, Krista Grilliot Mat-Su School District, L.J. 
Weisgerber MSPHC, Laurel Flynn MSPHC. 
 

1.  (August meeting minutes please see web-site) 
2. Pfizer Inc. Territory Manager Karoline Jones representative reviewed PCV13, provided vaccine 

update, brochures. 
3. Mobile-Vaccine Project Evaluation/Report presented by Carol Koliadko (will be placed on 

website)  Further Coalition Critique; 

 On the client information form “Primary Provider” was confusing as some people would 
put “mother”.  Change to Family Doctor or something more commonly understood. 

 Importance of obtaining management signature to sign-off on agreement of parking was 
emphasized 

 Medical Assistants can give vaccines if a physician or nurse practitioner is on site (for 
instance the Charter College APN could oversee Medical Assistants for vaccination) 

 Have on hand and give out based on assessment the Denali Kid Care Applications 

 Have on hand MSPHC’s services brochure 

 Suggested to advertise earlier 3 to 4 months ahead 

 More Radio PIA at better time of day 

 Utilize the Public School “Connect Ed” Messaging system 

 Provide 2 Mobile Vaccine Projects a year (one in Spring and one end of Summer) 

 Karoline Jones is active in her local Vaccine Coalition – which also provides a Mobile 
Vaccine Program.  She will provide contact for obtaining information about their best 
practices for their Mobile Projects.  This information could be helpful in our future 
planning and programming. 

Thank you to everyone who participated in planning and volunteering for the Mobile Vaccine Project. 
‘Thank You’ certificates and letters are being prepared to mail to volunteer agencies and individuals who 
participated. 

4. Newsletter.  Consensus to keep calling the newsletter “ Mat-Su Vaccine Coalition Newsletter” 
rather than give it another name.  Submissions are welcome for review and entry into the 
newsletter from medical providers, nurses, parents, public, etc. 

5. Flu Vaccine 2010-2011.  As of September 15 MSPHC still awaiting their flu order. 
6. Coalition memorandum of agreement forms. . . . take them, copy them and invite your 

colleagues and friends to join and participate with the coalition. 
7. Next Meeting – Wednesday, October 20, 2010 12:30-1:30 Mat-Su Public Health Center. 

 
 
Recorded by Carol Koliadko 


